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Sunday to Sunday 
 

A Journal of Our Daily Walk with Our Redeemer, Christ Jesus 
For the week October 19 – October 26, 2014 

  

We rejoice as Kayzley Brookhart is adopted into God’s family through the water of Baptism. 
 

Congratulations to our First Communion participants: Julianna Eden, Ella Ehmen,  
Maddie Ehmen, Gary Gooding, Clayton Hibbert, Harrison Knapp, Keagan Mercurio,  
Alayna Schlipman, and Kayla Walker. Welcome to the Lord’s Table!    
 

Communed: Gloria Douglas, Mary Hurley 
 

Hospital: Katherine Koenig, Lynda Baker (St. Louis) 
 

Sympathy: We extend our Christian sympathy to the family of John Cleaves, the father of Joe Cleaves, 

who was called to his heavenly home. 
 

Our Worship Survey is now in this week’s 

bulletin. We need everyone’s input in order to 
make the best possible decision for the entire 
congregation. Please take a minute to fill out the 
survey and return it to the East Narthex table. 
 

ORLC’s 75th Anniversary is Next Year 
and we need your help creating wonderful 
anniversary events. We need great ideas, fond 
memories, and old photos or slides to get the ball 
rolling. Please see Gretchen in the office to help!  
 

THANKS!!! LWML can't thank you enough for 

the generous support you continue to give to our 
missions! Because of that generosity, we are 
sending LCMS over $300 for Christians Under 
Persecution fund! To find out more about this 
fund, go to the LCMS website. 
Thank you, also, for partaking of our wonderful 
breakfast to help out the Lutheran Bible 
Translators and the Community for Christ 
Assistance Center in Camp Point! May God 
continue to bless you and the LWML to 
continually be able to help our brothers and 
sisters in need! 
 

Adult Sunday School collected $155 during 
the month of September for Lutheran Bible 
Translators. 
 

Auction Items Needed for Very Merry Market. 

We are in need of gift certificates, holiday & 
home décor items, and handmade treasures. 
Contact the church office for more information. 

 
 

Support for Lutheran Education! 
Very Merry Market is just around the corner.  

Flyers are now available on the Scrip table to 
take and distribute to local businesses.  
Please help us spread the word and put your 
sign out or a magnet on your car. We have a 
limited supply of extra signs available in the 
Lounge. If you’re not using a sign or magnet, 
please return it so that someone else may use it. 
 

Tables Needed Do you have 4 ft. tables 

available for PLuS to use and return? Please 
label your tables and have them in the Lounge 
no later than Saturday, November 1. Setup is 
Sunday, Nov. 2. 
 

PLuS Parents please be ready to move 

furniture and set up tables for Very Merry Market 
after late service on Sunday, November 2nd.   
It shouldn't take more than 2 hours with enough 
help. This event is successful when we have all 
families involved. Please come and help give 
back to our congregation since they invest so 
much in Christian education for our children. 
 

Very Merry Market Needs Baked Goods  
for the PLuS Bake Sale, November 8. Any help 
is greatly appreciated – there is a sign-up sheet 
in the Narthex. All proceeds go to Lutheran 
Education! Please indicate that these items are 
for the bake sale (not the kitchen) and bring them 
to church no later than Friday evening (Nov. 7) 
for set-up and pricing. 
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Birthdays This Week 

19   Patricia Florey  
19   Edwin Murphy  
19   David Ott  
20   Olivia Badamo  
20   Cynthia Baird  
20   Janice Colvin  
20   Robert Gooding  
20   Anita Wolfmeyer  
21   Olive Cook  
21   Gary Peters  
22   Pastor Martin Eden 
22   Christopher Knapp 
23   Krystal Frink  
23   Myley Longcor  
23   Ann Nickelson  
24   Rita Boerema  
24   Jennifer Burner  
24   Kari Foulk   
24   Hayley Ott  
25   Jeremy Myers 
25   Carol Nunn  
25   Ryan Schnack   

  

Baptismal Birthdays This Week 

19   Amelia Knapp  
19   Jamison Knapp 
20   Jim Perry  
21   Katie Thomure 
22   Joseph Nickelson 
24   Janelle Burner  
24   Kayla Fuller  
25   Dave Reinberg  
 

Anniversaries This Week 
21   Stanley & Sharon Yelton  
24   Donald & Selma Fink   
24   Kent & Nora Schnack  
 

Winter Women’s Retreat is February 27-28 
Please register as soon as possible. More 
information listed on the back page.  
 

2015 Montana Travelers: Because we need 

to be prepared to purchase plane tickets very 
soon for the July 2015 trip, Pastor Eden needs a 
$500 deposit as soon as possible so funds are 
available for tickets. There is still room available 
if anyone else would like to come along with us. 

 
Volunteers Needed for Altar Committee  
This is an easy way to be involved with serving 
your church and only takes about an hour once 
or twice one time a year!  Contact Stan Yelton at  
224-3023 or stan.yelton@gmail.com 

Many Thanks to those who have helped as 

Counters this past year: Emily Becker,  
Barb Ellerbrock, Shirley Foster, Larry Ehmen, 
Bob Jording, Mary Lazzeri, Becky Lunt,  
Rosie Meyer, Ken Knoerenschild, Jan Mueller, 
Marty Otto, Joann Reichert, Bill Schlegl,  
Shirley Dieringer, Wanda Spohr,  
Colleen Westberg, Ruth Hall 
 

Senior Singles Lunch November 4th will be 
at Ruby Tuesday at 11:30 a.m. Sign–up sheet is 
in the Narthex. 

 
 “Loved By God: Living with a Purpose” 
Lutheran Older Adult Retreat at Pere Marquette 
Lodge in Grafton, IL October 22-23.  To make 
reservations or to ask questions contact  
Dan Roth at 618-234-4767 or www.sidlcms.org 
or Mary Preuss at MaryPreuss@yahoo.com or 
618-288-9525. See the flyer on the Narthex table 
for more information. 
 

OAFC Upcoming Outreach Weekend  
The weekend will be held October 24-26, 
Immanuel, Davenport, IA.  Registration is 
REQUESTED by October 19 so transportation 
and housing plans can be made. RSVP to Jamie 
Louderback 217-430-4760 or 
cidoafc12@gmail.com. If you know of any 
churches that would like to host an OAFC 
weekend, please talk to CID Lead Director Jamie 
Louderback, 217-430-4760.  CID is also looking 
for someone to help out with the ADULT Male 
leader role model at weekends. 

 
Men’s Club Turkey Supper is October 25 

from 4-7 PM at St. John’s. Tickets are $8 for 
adults and $4 for children. Purchase tickets from 
any Men’s Club member or call 222-8579. 

 
Concordia Seminary needs clothing and  

non-perishable food donations. Volunteers will 
take quilts and other donated items to St. Louis 
the week of October 26, so please bring items 
into the church office before then. 

 
You are invited to meet with Rev. Bill Wrede, 

Director of Admissions at Concordia Seminary, 
on Monday October 27 to discuss seminary 
education and the path to becoming a pastor or 
deaconess. Please see the informational flyer 
available in the Narthex. 
 

mailto:stan.yelton@gmail.com
http://www.sidlcms.org/
mailto:MaryPreuss@yahoo.com
mailto:jamie62359@hotmail.com
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L.E.A.P. HOG ROAST on Sunday, Nov. 2nd, 

12:00 - 4:00 pm. at St. John’s. Menu:  BBQ 
Pulled Pork Sandwiches, green beans & bacon, 
twice baked potatoes, dessert, tea & lemonade.  
Tickets are $8.00 for adults and $4.00 for 
children. Tickets are available LEAP members 
St. John’s church office. 

 
Thrivent Adams County IL Chapter 

Activity: Chapter Annual Meeting 

Date: Friday, November 7, 2014 

Time: 6:00 p.m. 

Place: Lutheran Church of St. John Family 
Life Center 
3340 State Street, Quincy, IL 

Contact: Marilyn Humphrey, Dir. of 
Congregational Advocates 
(217) 222-8579, e-mail: 
secretary@lcosj.org 

6:00-6:45 p.m. Catered Meal (provided  
by Thrivent) 
6:45-7:30 p.m. Training on Action Teams & 2015 
CAIC program changes 
(includes election of Board for 2015; daycare 
provided) 
This Annual Meeting is for all Thrivent 
members. Please RSVP to Marilyn  
by October 29, 2014. 
 

St. James LWML Turkey Dinner is 
November 8 from 4-6:30 PM. Adult tickets are 
$8.50 and children 10 and under are only $4. All 
proceeds will go to mission projects. Tickets are 
available from St. James LWML members or by 
calling the St. James church office 224-8447. 
 

Career’s for Christ Weekend Nov. 14-16 

Sophomores, Juniors & Seniors who are 
interested in becoming professional church 
workers are invited to attend this event.at 
Concordia University in Chicago.  For Questions 
call 708-209-3100 or visit CUChicago.edu/C4C. 
 

Kids Holiday Bazaar – December 13 at St. 

John’s from 9-12. All children are welcome to 
shop for five items each and everything is just 
$1. Donations are needed for Mom & Dad gifts: 
candles, books, ties, scarves, lotions, vases, 
coffee mugs, picture frames, socks, and 
necklaces. Also needed are paper lunch bags 
and tissue paper for gift wrapping. Dollar Tree 
gift cards also welcome. 

 

Central Illinois District Youth Bible Bowl  
is scheduled for Sunday April 12, 2015 at Trinity 
Lutheran School in Springfield. The topic for the 
2015 Bible Bowl will be “Judges and Ruth.” 
 

Lutheran Hour Ministries: Join us for Five 14 
on June 13, 2015 from 9 a.m. – 5 p.m. @ Trinity 
Lutheran Church 1201 W. Jackson Auburn, IL  
RSVP 217-303-3074 $10.00 if you register 
before May 1, 2015.  After that it’s $15 until the 
deadline of June 1, 2015. 

 
Give the Gift of Christmas Joy   
Your congregation can share in the experience of 
giving the gift of Christmas joy to the more than 
1,500 children Lutheran Child and Family 
Services of Illinois (LCFS) serves in foster care, 
community service and youth residential 
treatment programs. Host a Christmas Drive 
collection in your congregation and partner with 
us as we work towards our goal of providing 
each of these children with a book, board game 
and special toy or gift card this Christmas. 
 

You can help give the gift of Christmas joy by 
collecting gifts in one or more of the following 
categories: 

 Books – children enjoy the gift of reading 

 Board games – fun to play, they’re often 
educational and teach valuable lessons 
like taking turns 

 Toys – a special gift to open on 
Christmas morning 

 Gift cards – $25 gift cards are great for 
teenagers, who are excited to make their 
own special purchases 

 Financial gifts – enables LCFS to fill in 
gaps and purchase items for the children 
(Donations can be mailed to LCFS, Attn: 
Christmas Drive, 7620 Madison St., River 
Forest, IL 60305) 

 
Rada Cutlery is an on-

going fund-raiser & has a 
variety of products: cutlery, 
stoneware, soy wax, quick 
mixes, and candles.  Once we 
have $60 in orders, we place 
the order. Leave completed order forms with 
payment at the scrip table. Thank you for your 
support of PLuS.  

 
 

 

mailto:secretary@lcosj.org
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St. James School News 
 
CLASSROOM HAPPENINGS –  

 Our teachers attended the district 

teachers’ conference for professional 

development this last week. 

 Last year, K-8 students scored better 

than almost 70% of students nation-wide 

taking the same test. 

 We have 12 new K-8 students and 11 

new PreK students! 

 The fourth and fifth grade class visited 

Continental Cement and Cameron Caves 

last month. The first and second grade 

classes will visit Harvestville Farms in 

Donellson, Iowa next week. 

 The seventh grade class will skype 

(spoken conversation and video with 

webcam over the Internet) with Newberry 

Award winning author Avi at the end of 

the month. 

 K-8 students are going to Quincy 

Community Theatre to see a play Tales of 

a Fourth Grade Nothing! 

 Seventh graders are going to work in the 

food and clothing pantry at the Lutheran 

Church tomorrow. 

 We have been working on implementing 

our disaster plans (fire, weather, threats, 

undocumented visitors). 

 

MDA LOCK-UP – Mr. Landskroener is 

participating in the 2014 Adams County Lockup 
to benefit the Muscular Dystrophy Association 
(MDA) at Texas Roadhouse on November 6th. 
With your help, he will raise the bail ($3200) 
and be released from jail. Your 100% tax-
deductible donation will help MDA continue to 
offer assistance to individuals and families in the 
Adams County area. Make checks payable to 
MDA. Thank you for your support. 

PTL is selling Texas Roadhouse cards for 
$10.00. The card entitles you to four visits to 
choose a free Cactus Blossom, free Fried 
Pickles, a free Kids’ Meal or $5.00 off the Combo 
Appetizer Platter. Call the school office or call 
Alison Vander Ley (316-9854) for further details.  

CHRISTMAS PROGRAM - Our school 

Christmas program scheduled for December 11th 
has been changed to Tuesday, December 16th 
at 6:30 pm.  Please make this change to your 
calendars. 

TRUNK OR TREAT – Remember to come to 
the St. James parking lot on October 26th (next 
Sunday) for an evening of fun, food and candy. 
Better yet, join us in decorating the “trunk” of 
your vehicle and help pass out candy and meet 
new people. This is a an event that includes our 
community/churches/school and begins at 5:30 
pm and ends at 7:30 pm. Contact the St. James 
office for further information. (222-8447) 

 
CHAPEL – Students and faculty at St. James 
attend chapel Wednesday mornings at 8:45 am 
throughout the year. Everyone is invited to 
attend. Come and worship with us! 

KIDS’ CONNECTION is a great afterschool 

program for school age children meeting on the 
2nd Tuesday of every month. For more 
information call Teresa Jording 440-1595 or 
Wanda Perry 316-9079. 
 

BOX TOPS- Please continue to save box tops 
and labels. Hy-Vee UPCs, Campbell’s products 
UPCs (soups, sauces, crackers, etc),  
General Mills Box Tops, and Tyson Project A+ 
labels are all accepted. You can bring them to 
the white container in the church narthex at St. 
James, give them to Madeline Hagemann, or 
send them to school with a St. James student. 
The funds raised are used to purchase books 
for the library. Thank you for your help!  
   Mrs. Hagemann, School Librarian 
 
MAX DOLLARS FOR EDUCATION - 
Attention County Market shoppers: please fill 
out a 2014 Shopper Registration Form at the 
Scrip table. A new form must be filled out each 
year in order for MAX Card purchases to benefit 
St. James school library. Only one school can be 
registered per card. Thank you for your support! 
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Remembering In Our Prayers 

 

REMEMBER IN PRAYER THOSE IN OUR NATION’S MILITARY SERVICES: Mark and Kari Adams,  

Mark Borg, Paul Boriack, Steve Clark, Aaron DeWerff, Michael Goodwin, Robert Goodwin,  
John Haines, Blake Hemmann, Zach Howerton, Ryan Keller, Jason Klauser, Bryan Meyer,  
Levi Meyer, Jeremy Myers, Jeremy Schwartz, Aaron Schmitt, Ryan Thruston, Andy Tipton,  
Marc Troxel, Kristen Vahle, Brandon VanBastian and Charles Wheeler. 

 

REMEMBER IN PRAYER THOSE WITH ONGOING HEALTH NEEDS: Nick Austin, Becky Bangert, 

Sutton Perry-Brockemeier, Sean Burner, Chris Clevenger, Richard Grathwohl, Lynda Hinkamper, 
Lisa Howerton, Elaine Hyer, Kim Long, Michael Morgan, Nancy Ott, Michelle Reinberg-Page, 
David Rickey, Cole Schullian, Kory Tournear, Jacob Weimer, Vicki Wemhoener,  
Jackson Weppler. 

 

REMEMBER OUR SHUT-IN MEMBERS AND FRIENDS: Norma Baird, Elizabeth Barton, Jim Callahan,  

Gloria Douglas, Doreetha Elliott, Ralph Genenbacher, Dorothy Hagemann, Ruth Holt, Mary Hurley,  
Florence Lavery, Jesse Leenerts, Marilyn Newman, Nancy Ott, Anna Mae Parsons, Don Sass,  
LaVora Scoggan, Joyce Southward, Ida Utterback, Robert Wemhoener, Lucille Wiskirchen. 

 

Keep Our Missionaries in Your Prayers 

Apple of His Eye Mission Society,  

The Evangelical Lutheran Church in Latvia,  

The Lutheran Church of the Redeemer, Harlow, Essex, United Kingdom,        

The Independent Evangelical Lutheran Church in Germany,  

Mrs. Alvina Federwitz in Liberia, West Africa,     

Jonathan and Carrie Federwitz and their children in Papua New Guinea,  

Danny and Becca DeLoach and their children back in Papua New Guinea,  

Mrs. Julie Lutz, home on furlough, 

Rev. Peter Kolb in Sri Lanka 

 

          Our Seminary Students 
Concordia Theological Seminary, Vicarage 

Chris Troxel, 17633 Zinc St., Edmond, OK 73012 
 

Concordia Theological Seminary, Ft. Wayne, IN: 

Timothy Wilcoxen, 514 East Washington Center Road, Ft. Wayne, IN 46825 

 

                            Our Mission 
To the glory of God we are SHARING Our Redeemer by  

                              CARING for one another in Christian love and compassion 
                        ENCOURAGING growth and outreach through worship and Bible study 
 

                                     Sunday School Staff     
Superintendent – Melissa Knapp                               Grades 3 & 4 – Hannah Ajdinovich    
Pre-school – Gina Eickelschulte, Gretchen Wolfmeyer        Grades 5 & 6 - Donna Haire 
Kindergarten – Suzanne Troxel                    Grades 7 & 8 - Cyndi Ott 
Grades 1 & 2 – Monica Foster                   High School – Steve & Donna Schoch 
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     Serving in Special Ways Today 
 

Altar Committee: Becky Lunt, Carol Muehring, Ellie Bowles, Carole Lannerd 
 

Communion Assistants this week:  Saturday: 5:00 p.m. – Joe Cleaves 
    Sunday: 8:00 a.m. – Larry Ehmen and Gary Hyer 
  Sunday: 10:15 a.m. – Terry Morse and Chet Vahle 

 

Communion Assistants next week:  Saturday: 5:00 p.m. – Joe Cleaves 
     Sunday: 8:00 a.m. – Craig Gooding and Brad Ehmen 
   Sunday: 10:15 a.m. – Jeff Wolfmeyer and Stan Yelton 
 

Ushers: Saturday: 5:00 p.m. – Gary McElfresh 
                 Sunday: 8:00 a.m. – Brad Ehmen, Clint Gooding, Craig Gooding, Jerry Manton 
               Sunday: 10:15 a.m. – Randy Wolfmeyer, Steve Schoch, Eldon Schoch 
                 

Greeters:  Sunday:   8:00 a.m. – East – Bob & Kriss Frink 
            – West – Keith & Michele Urbon 

       Sunday: 10:15 a.m. – East – Bruce & Judi Burner 
         – West – Eleanor Schlegl and Marilyn Lehenbauer 
 

Registration Slips: Barb Ellerbrock 
           

Counters: Ken Knoernschild and Bob Jording 
  

 Drivers: Jerry Manton, Steve Hyer, Ryan Vaughn, Ruth Hall, and Wanda Spohr 
 

If you wish to help in one of the areas listed below, please contact the church office by email:               
Secretary@OurRedeemerQuincy.org or at 223-1769 or call one of the following people:  
  
  

     Greeters: Early Service – Sandy Callahan      
           Late Service – Ruth Hall 
     Communion Assistants – Ryan Vaughn  
     Altar Care – Stan Yelton 
 

        Ushers: Early – Jerry Lunt       
         Late – Terry Morse                                                                                                                     
          Saturdays – Bill Haire                                                                                                                                   
                     Special Services – Joe Cleaves  

 
Response Last Weekend to God’s Grace 

 

         

   $6,940.15 is needed in General Fund per week to meet budget. 

  

 
Attendance 

 
October 11 & 12, 2014 

 
Offerings 

 

October 11 & 12, 2014 
 
Saturday Night 

 

  48 

 
General Fund 

 

$5,785.05 
 

Sunday 8:00 a.m. 

 

  67 

 
Specials  

 
$13.36 

 
Sunday 10:15 a.m.   60 

 

Bequests  
 
 

Total Attendance 175 
 
Kleinsorge Income  

 
 

 
Holy Communion 

 

146 
 
Building Fund  

  
Adult Bible Class   24 

 
Endowment Funds 

 
 

 
Sunday School  

 

  24 

 
Memorial Fund 

 

 
 

High School 
 

    6 

 
Total 

 
$5,980.41 

mailto:Secretary@OurRedeemerQuincy.org
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T This Week at Our Redeemer T   
 
Sunday:                             Pentecost 19 

Oct. 19    8:00 a.m.  Holy Communion 
          First Communion 
          Special Music by PB&Js  
                                    9:10 a.m.  Sunday School 
  10:15 a.m.  Holy Communion  

                                 
Monday:                                 
Oct. 20              

 
Tuesday:                          
Oct. 21                 9:30 a.m.  Beth Moore Bible Study on John 

   1:30 p.m.  Holy Communion at Good Samaritan 
   7:00 p.m.  Senior Choir 

 

Wednesday:                     
Oct. 22      1:00 p.m.  Bible Study 

      4:00 p.m.  Youth Choir   
           5:00 p.m.  Confirmation 

               
Thursday:                      

Oct. 23           6:45 a.m.  Bible Study at Coach House 
      9:00 a.m.  Quilters 

        
Friday:                               
Oct. 24       

 
Saturday:                            
Oct. 25    5:00 p.m.  Holy Communion 
    

Sunday:                             Pentecost 20 
            Reformation Sunday 
Oct. 26    8:00 a.m.  Holy Communion 
    9:10 a.m.  Sunday School 
  10:15 a.m.  Holy Communion  

       
 

Upcoming Events 
 

Oct. 22-23  Loved by God: Living with a Purpose Conference for Older Adults  

Nov. 8  5th Annual Very Merry Market Craft Fair 

Nov. 14-15  CID Junior High Lock-In – Bloomington, IL 

Nov. 14-16  Careers in Christ weekend CU- Chicago 

Jul. 12-16  National Youth Leader Conference 

 


